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Current membership 1,000+ 

Waterlooville 
News Bulletin 

July 2025 

 

MEMBERSHIP MATTERS 

Membership Renewals for 1 July 2025 - 30 June 2026 

Renewals are now overdue 
Please be aware, if your membership fee is not received during July your membership will 

be automatically cancelled, you will be removed from any Group/s you are signed up for 

and your place will be given to another member. 

The subscription for an individual is £15, and joint is £25; joint is for 2 members residing 

at the same address. If you have recently had a 100th birthday then your membership cost 

is zero. 

Please see the recent email/letter for all the details of where and how to pay. 

Any queries, please email members@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk or phone 07714 674245. 

Linda Hugo-Vieten, Membership Secretary 
 

JULY GENERAL MEETINGS 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm : 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Wednesday 16th July 

Cosham Baptist Church, Havant Road, Cosham, PO6 2QZ 

Speaker : Malcolm Wells M.B.E. 

Light hearted stories of Malcolm’s time at Canine Partners, including working with Sir 

Terry Wogan and how to teach a dog to use a washing machine! His experience of 24 

years in the Army as a musician playing cello on state occasions and banquets at 

Kensington and Buckingham Palace – including the time when the wrong National 

Anthem was played! As a medical assistant in the first Gulf war – nothing gruesome – 

just light hearted stories of things that could have gone better. Rounded off with the 

“behind the scenes” experience of receiving the MBE at Buckingham Palace and being 

mistaken as a member of the Royal Household. 

Wednesday 23rd July 

Sacred Heart Church, 356 London Road, Waterlooville, PO7 7SR 

Speaker : Hampshire & IOW Air Ambulance 

A charity that delivers an advanced Critical Care Team to 

sick and injured people in Hampshire and the Isle of Wight 

when they need it most - whether that be beachside, 

roadside, countryside or bedside – giving them the best 

chance of survival and recovery. Available both day and night, 365 days a year, the team 

is called out an average of seven times a day to attend road traffic collisions, sporting 

accidents, collapses and many other incidents. 

Since their first flight in July 2007, the team of doctors, dispatchers, paramedics and 

pilots have responded to more than 20,000 emergencies across Hampshire and the Isle 

of Wight from their Airbase in Thruxton, Andover.  
 

 

mailto:members@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk
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COFFEE MORNINGS 10:00 am – 11:30 am : 
Sacred Heart Church, 356 London Road, Waterlooville, PO7 7SR 

Monday 14th July and 8th September 

All members, particularly new ones, are very welcome. 

Find out about our interest groups and social events. 

Bring along your friends. 

Have a cuppa and chat, make new friends. 

 

NOTE – no Coffee Morning or General meetings in August 
 
 

SOCIAL DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Here is the line up so far for various social events for the rest of this year.  Full details will 

be provided nearer the dates – in this monthly bulletin, via email and at the general 

meetings and coffee mornings. 

Open Day Fri 8th August 2pm Waterlooville Community Centre 

Quiz evening                *** Sat 20th September 7pm Springwood Community Centre 

Barn Dance Fri 24th October 7pm Cowplain Social Club 

Members’ Xmas Dinner Tue 16th December 7pm Waterlooville Golf Club 

*** NOTE change of date. 

 

SPEAKER’S CORNER - review of June’s talk : 
Songs of War from Tudor times to World War 2 performed by John Connell 

Usually performing as a duo with John Miller, the performance was carried by John Connell 

with only 24 hours’ notice of John M’s indisposition.  

Starting with a Tudor drinking song praising Queen Elizabeth 1st, the audience was taken 

through the ages illustrated by songs and video clips. Poignant reminders of World War I 

in the song “Scarlet & the Blue” when young men were recruited from the same towns and 

villages to form the PALS regiments and often died together. The song “Long Trail a-

Winding” was illustrated by video clips of women at their war work. In World War II the 

troops who were victorious in North Africa crossed the Mediterranean to fight their way 

through Italy. After D-Day, Lady Astor, the first female MP, called the troops in Italy “D-

Day dodgers” A song was written and performed on video for us to dispel her deeply 

mistaken perception! I was moved to tears by the final video performance by the late Jim 

Radford. He went to sea at 14 as a galley boy and was on a tug towing one of the Mulberry 

harbours to Normandy. His rendition of “The Shores of Normandy” was a fitting ending to 

the afternoon. The final two verses recalling the horrors of war:  

“For every hero's name that's known As the years pass by 

A thousand died as well I can still recall the men I saw that day 

On stakes and wires their bodies hung Who died upon that blood-soaked sand 

Rocked in the ocean swell Where now sweet children play 

And many a mother wept that day And those of you who were unborn 

For the sons they loved so well Who've lived in liberty 

Men who cracked a joke and cadged a smoke Remember those who made it so 

As they stormed the gates of hell On the shores of Normandy” 

 Hilary Ryan, Speakers’ Secretary 
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ART IN THE AFTERNOON 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Art in the Afternoon has been running since November 2021, meeting twice a month on a 

Monday afternoon.  We are a friendly group of ten people who meet to share a common 

interest in painting and drawing.  There’s often a topic or challenge to depict, while 

members are always welcome to do their own chosen piece of art.  Sometimes we 

collaborate on a piece of work, such as our group’s name banner above or the “old master” 

below.  We are a group of mixed ability but always ready to help each other and offer 

encouragement.  Most of all, we enjoy getting together to be creative. 

 
  

 

 
   

 Dianne Lloyd, Group Coordinator 

 

COMPUTER HELP 
Two of our members – Rich Edwards and Andrew Leonard – have offered to 

help members with any queries or problems related to their 

computer/tablet/iPad.  This is mostly in the form of advice given over the 

phone or by email.  Many problems can be resolved by user intervention. 

This informal advice is provided free but home visits are not offered. 

Rich and Andrew can be contacted, initially, by email at it-advice@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk  

 

Prefer not to receive member bulletins? 

We issue regular bulletins to our members to inform them of meetings, social events, group activities, 

membership information, etc. 

IF YOU DO NOT WISH TO RECEIVE THIS BULLETIN, please tell us so that we can remove your 

details from the distribution list.  A confirmation email will be sent to you but you can change your 

mind at any time and request your details to be added back on to the distribution list. 

Members also receive the “u3a Matters” magazine issued several times a year by the Third Age Trust. 

To unsubscribe from either of these, contact the Membership Secretary at 
members@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk. 

 

mailto:it-advice@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk
mailto:members@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk
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LOCAL GOVERNMENT REORGANISATION – HAVE YOUR SAY 

Currently, the area of Hampshire, Portsmouth, Southampton and the Isle of Wight is made 

up of Hampshire County Council with 12 district / borough councils, and three separate 

unitary authority councils - Southampton, Portsmouth and the Isle of Wight. 

The UK Government has asked councils across England to look at how they are organised, 

with the aim of improving services and making better use of public money and to put 

forward proposals for new unitary authority councils. 

The proposals aim to ensure that these new councils provide the best 

balance of local decision-making and sustainable size and are large 

enough to deliver high quality services and value for money, but 

small enough to be connected to the place and people they serve.  

To achieve this, the proposals outline options for four unitary 

councils on the mainland. This would mean one council delivers the 

majority of local services. Although Portsmouth, Southampton and Isle of Wight already 

have a single council they are included in the proposed changes and may end up joining 

with other council areas in Hampshire. 

These four unitary councils would surround four key hubs for the area where people tend 

to look for services, jobs, education, leisure and transport - Portsmouth, Southampton, 

Winchester and Basingstoke. The proposals would also ensure that Isle of Wight continues 

as its own unitary council. 

Residents are being asked for their views on how their council should change as part of the 

government’s plans to reform local government.   

There are three options under consideration with the broad areas of Fareham, Gosport, 

Havant and Portsmouth forming one of the proposed new unitary councils.  However, one 

of the proposals suggests that some parishes currently in these local councils are covered 

by a different unitary authority – these parishes are Denmead, Newlands, Horndean, 

Clanfield, Rowlands Castle, Boarhunt, Southwick, Widley, Wickham, Knowle and Whiteley. 

OPTION 1 OPTION 2 OPTION 3 

  
 

Residents throughout Hampshire are urged to make their views known and more 

information about the proposed reorganisation and a link to the survey can be found at : 

https://ourplaceourfuture.commonplace.is/  The survey is open until the 27th July. 
 

WU3A FACEBOOK GROUP 

We have a private Facebook group that is open to any Waterlooville u3a member.  To 

join, login to Facebook and search for ‘Waterlooville u3a 

Members Group’ and request to join.  Or click this link 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/WaterloovilleU3A/permalink/5260385320729203/ 

 

https://ourplaceourfuture.commonplace.is/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/WaterloovilleU3A/permalink/5260385320729203/
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GROUP MATTERS 
To join or leave a group, or for more information : 

visit the Groups table at a general meeting or coffee morning, email 

groups@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk or call 07769 266879 

You can also find out more about our groups by visiting the Groups page of our website 

at  https://www.waterloovilleu3a.org.uk/groups.htm  All of our groups are listed there and 

each have their own web page – just click on a group name to open their page. 

NEW ART GROUP STARTED 

A new Art group has started called ‘Fun with Watercolours’. They will meet every Thursday 

afternoon at a members’ home in Cowplain and they have space for new members so let 

me know if you are interested!  

FILM GROUP ANYONE? 

A local Nursing Home has offered our u3a free access to it’s 15 seater cinema room. They 

show films using DVDs, and can even provide the popcorn. If anyone would be interested 

in forming a new Film group to make use of this facility, then let me know!  

BEGINNERS ITALIAN CONVERSATION 

One of our members is willing to run a new group at her home, but we need someone that 

can speak Italian to be their tutor. Could this be you? Let me know if you are interested in 

learning or tutoring! 

POTENTIAL NEW GROUPS 

The following new potential groups need a few more interested people and it will be worth 

starting new ones!  

CANASTA – A popular card game   

LOCAL HISTORY – Learn the history of places in our area – may include a guided tour and 

talk.  

OUTINGS – Visit places of interest, tours, lunch etc  

PHOTOGRAPHY How to use a digital camera, how to take a good photo and get members 

to comment and make suggestions, visit locations for a photoshoot.  

TABLE TENNIS for beginners and experienced players knocking a ball over a net indoors.  

WEEKENDERS – Looking for things to do at the weekend? Pub lunch, a walk, meet for 

coffee or a drink?  

TUTORS NEEDED 

There are some groups with a waiting list of members that are eager to form a new group, 

but we can’t have a group where everyone wants to learn but no-one to teach it!! Are you 

able to be a tutor for any of the following? (no, you don’t have to be the Group Co-ordinator 

too). 

ARCHAEOLOGY BEGINNERS ITALIAN CONVERSATION 

LINE DANCING TAI CHI FOR BEGINNERS 

Have an idea for a new group? 

Groups don’t magically appear – they are born when enough members express an interest 

in a particular activity and someone (or two) volunteers to act as Group Coordinator. There 

is a wealth of support for budding groups so get in touch and see what happens. 

If a group is full, you can be placed on the waiting list; you will be offered a space when 

one becomes available and you are at the top of the list. Don’t wait to go on a waiting list 

– popular groups usually have one and being on the waiting list increases your chances of 

being offered a space. 

Kevin Stock, Group Liaison 

 

mailto:groups@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk
https://www.waterloovilleu3a.org.uk/groups.htm
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COULD YOU BE A VOLUNTEERING CHAMPION? 

Waterlooville u3a is an all-volunteer organisation, entirely dependent upon its volunteers 

to function and flourish. Well over 10% of our membership volunteers in one way or another 

– or in multiple ways! We are looking to recruit a Volunteering Coordinator to work 

alongside the Committee to help manage all aspects of volunteering. This would include 

identifying potential members who might be willing to offer their services to help in the 

running of Wu3a. It would also include finding more ways to encourage and show our 

appreciation of, existing volunteers. 

Volunteers are involved in many ways, from helping out at events, becoming Group 

Coordinators or even by seeking election to, or supporting, the Committee. The Coordinator 

would be responsible for talking to new members and other members who attend coffee 

mornings and general meetings, looking to identify individuals who might be able to offer 

their time and expertise to support events, groups or other essential tasks. The role would 

be flexible and offers the opportunity for someone who enjoys mixing and talking to people 

the chance to get more involved and to offer support to individual volunteers, including 

helping with their induction and keeping in contact with them. The role could also include 

helping the Committee nurture Wu3a’s existing culture of volunteering and develop a 

positive approach to succession and renewal.  

If you feel you have time to spare and would like to know more about the role please talk 

to the Chairman or one of the Committee members, many of whom regularly attend coffee 

mornings and general meetings or email chair@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk  

Rob Stansbury, Chairman 

 

NATIONAL U3A ONLINE EVENTS 
Each month, national u3a offer online talks and workshops on a wide variety of topics to 

keep our minds and bodies going. 

Click the link below, then click on the event of your choice for full details and how to book: 

https://www.u3a.org.uk/events/educational-events 

The current offerings include : 

Introduction to the Arts & Crafts Movement 7th Jul 

Laughter Yoga with Judith 9th Jul 

Get out the barbeque – recipe demonstrations with Chef Alex 10th Jul 

Exploring World Faiths : Friendship 14th Jul 

Plants, Medicine and Magic 15th Jul 

Technology in Sport 18th Jul 

Mindfulness and Meditation 17th Jul 

Turner’s Timeless Treasures 17th Jul 

Planning ahead – age-proofing your home 17th Jul 

Laughter Yoga with Merrie Maggie 22nd Jul 

Secrets of the Human Brain – taste and smell 31st Jul 

Staying Safe Online 1st Aug 

Aviation – the future and history of drones 5th Aug 

Exploring alternatives to mainstream social media 11th Aug 

Expeditions of George Mallory (b.1886, d. 1924) 18th Aug 

 
 

mailto:chair@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk
https://www.u3a.org.uk/events/educational-events
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NATIONAL U3A MATTERS 
The national u3a Matters magazine is published five times a year.  It includes 

stories about members and u3a activities, celebrity interviews and features on 

technology, recipes, travel and competitions as well as a letters section.  The 

magazine is available as a hard copy sent to you by post or you can read it 

online.  To read the latest Summer 2025 issue online, visit   
https://www.u3a.org.uk/news/u3a-matters/screen-reader-editions/u3a-matters-summer-2025-screenreader-edition 

If you currently receive the postal hard copy and would like to unsubscribe please ask for 

your details to be removed from the distribution list by emailing the Membership Secretary 

at members@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk  

 

DO YOU VOTE BY POST? YOU MAY NEED TO RE-APPLY 

Following changes to the Elections Act, a voter can hold a postal vote for a 

maximum period of three years.  All electors who had a postal vote in place 

prior to 31st October 2023 will need to re-apply before the deadline of 31 

January 2026. 

This applies to UK Parliamentary elections (not Northern Ireland), including 

by-elections and recall petitions; local elections in England and Policy & Crime 

Commissioner elections in England and Wales. 

Postal voters who have provided their email address to their electoral registration office will 

be sent an email with details of how to renew their postal vote application.  For those 

electors without email, they will be contacted by post in September. 

For more information see  https://www.gov.uk/apply-postal-vote  

If you’re not sure of your electoral registration office, follow this link and enter your 

postcode https://www.gov.uk/contact-electoral-registration-office  

 

M27 JUNCTION 10 UPGRADE 

Hampshire County Council and National Highways is upgrading the M27 Junction 10 to 

support the new Welborne Garden Village.  The scheme includes a new underpass, 

improved motorway access and enhanced walking and cycling routes. 

To construct the underpass, a giant concrete box is currently being constructed alongside 

the motorway.  This will be slid into place under the M27 using an innovative engineering 

technique box slide method.  Click here for more info : 
 https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/M27-junction-10/progress-gallery  

 

https://www.u3a.org.uk/news/u3a-matters/screen-reader-editions/u3a-matters-summer-2025-screenreader-edition
mailto:members@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk
https://www.gov.uk/apply-postal-vote
https://www.gov.uk/contact-electoral-registration-office
https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/M27-junction-10/progress-gallery
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JULY DATES & TRIVIA 
1st  (2007) smoking in public places was banned in England. 

6th (1895) Micheldever saw the first car ride in Britain; the Hon. Evelyn Ellis 

and Frederick Simms drove an imported French Panhard-Levassor from 

Micheldever to Datchet.  Ellis was a speed fiend and reached a daring 

20 mph - vastly exceeding the then maximum speed limit of 4 mph. 

8th   (1937) the first 999 call was made by a Mrs. Beard of Hampstead who 

reported a burglary in the early hours of the morning, while her husband was 

trying to apprehend the perpetrator; as a result of police action Thomas 

Duffy – a 24-year old criminal – was apprehended. 

9th  (1981) Donkey Kong was released by Nintendo. 

 (1877) the All England Lawn Tennis and Croquet Club in London hosted the first 

Wimbledon championship. 

10th (1958) the first parking meter was installed outside the US Embassy in 

Grosvenor Square, Mayfair.  The cost was 6d per hour, with a fixed penalty fine 

of £2 for those unwilling to pay.  

11th  Full moon – traditionally known as the Buck Moon – named for the time 

when male deer begin to grow their new antlers.  It is also known as the 

Thunder Moon and the Hay Moon. 

14th  (1867) Alfred Nobel demonstrated dynamite for the first time in the UK at Merstham 

Quarry in Surrey. 

 (1928) the first National Grid electricity pylon was erected at Bonnyfield, near Falkirk.  

The word pylon derives from a Greek word for an Egyptian temple entrance. 

18th  -10th August – Big Butterfly Count. Where are all the butterflies? This is a UK-wide 

survey that everyone can take part in. Follow this link for further information and full 

instructions on how to take part. https://bigbutterflycount.butterfly-conservation.org/ 

You can do it online of via an app if you have a smartphone. 

19th  (1545) Battle of the Solent between the English and French, during which Henry VIII’s 

flagship Mary Rose was sunk. 

21st  (1884) the first Test Match at Lord’s - England beat Australia. 

24th  (1936) the Speaking Clock was introduced using the voice of telephonist Ethel Jane 

Cane.  She won a competition involving 15,000 telephonists, her prize being ten 

guineas (roughly £950 today).  The 1936 glass discs, relays, valves, etc. filled an entire 

room; today the digital equipment occupies the space of a suitcase. 

 (2025) Pythagorean Theorem Day.  Mini maths refresher – Pythagoras’ Theorem 

defines the relationship between the sides of a triangle where the square of the 

hypotenuse (longest side of the triangle) is equal to the sum of the square of the other 

two sides.  Well, today’s date fits that formula – 24/7/25 : 242 + 72 = 242. 

25th  (1978) birth of Louise Joy Brown – the world’s first “test tube” baby. 

26th  (1803) the first public railway opened – the Surrey Iron Railway ran the nine miles from 

Wandsworth via Mitcham to Croydon. 

28th  (1959) saw the introduction of postcodes – first trialled in Norwich and extended to 

cover the entire country by 1974. 

31st  (1970) the last day of the Rum Ration (also known as Nelson’s Blood) 

- a tradition dating back to 1655.  At 11 am the pipe-signal Up Spirits 

was sounded for the last time, commemorated in the Navy’s home of 

Portsmouth by the issuing of a special stamp and on board ship by the wearing of 

black armbands.  
  

https://bigbutterflycount.butterfly-conservation.org/
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THANK YOU BARBECUE 

We all know how much the functioning and success of our u3a depends on the commitment 

of Group Coordinators and other volunteers and we are very grateful to these people. Each 

year, to show the members’ appreciation, the Committee invite these people to a “thank 

you” event. 

This year saw the return of the popular Thank You Barbecue at the Denvilles Club in Havant. 

Nearly 70 GCs and volunteers turned up on a very hot June afternoon for an afternoon of 

fun, food and friends. 

Fortunately we were blessed with a breeze and even a few spots of rain which made taking 

part in the organised side shows much more comfortable. The barbecue food supplied by 

The Denvilles Club was excellent and we were also treated to live music all afternoon and a 

little sing along while we digested our food. There was a great atmosphere as everyone 

mingled and chatted, doing what u3a people do best - talking to old friends and making 

new ones! 

The games were won by : 

Horse racing - Lori Talbot Bean Bags - Kevin Stock 

Ping Pong - Tony Paul Boules - Dawn Simpson 

Croquet - Rob Stansbury Rainbow Arches - Lori Talbot 

Many thanks to Nigel and his team of helpers for putting the afternoon together.  Some 

photos of the event can be seen in our website Photo Gallery : 

 https://www.waterloovilleu3a.org.uk/photo_gallery.htm  Nigel Barrell 

 

HELLO ALL FRANCOPHILES 
Waterlooville u3a now has seven French language groups! Over the 

May Bank Holiday weekend, some members of French Conversation 

1 recently visited Maurepas near Paris, as part of this year’s Twinning 

visit. This year the ‘Jumelage’ celebrates its 30-year anniversary. To 

note this a watercolour painting of some of the notable buildings of 

Waterlooville was given to our French partners (can you identify the 

odd man out?). 

This was a great opportunity for those members to 

extend their knowledge of France and practice speaking 

the language in a very relaxed and sympathetic 

environment, and it was a good opportunity for 

collaboration between Wu3a and the twinning 

Association. In the past the Twinning Association was 

very much appreciated by younger families; now its 

support is mainly from the retired who have the time and desire to visit France not just as 

tourists but are interested in the culture and meeting the people, so it might be of interest 

to other Wu3a French Group members. 

Anyone who would like to further their knowledge of French culture and language (although 

speaking French is not a requirement) and would like information about the Twinning 

Association should contact Glynnis Simcox, Chairman of the Twinning Association 

(glynnis.simcox@btinternet.com) or our u3a Chairman, Rob Stansbury (robriscs@aol.com ). 

The Waterlooville Twinning Association is also twinned with Hensted-Ulzberg in Germany 

so there could also be similar opportunities for collaboration with any members of our 

German language groups would might like to further their interest in German culture and 

language. Euan Chalmers & Rob Stansbury 

https://www.waterloovilleu3a.org.uk/photo_gallery.htm
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JULY ASSOCIATIONS 
Astrology 

1st-22nd Cancer (the crab), ruled by the Moon; element Water; “I feel” 

23rd – 31st Leo (the lion), ruled by the Sun; element Fire; “I will” 

Bird of the month – Blackbird 

Is there a more melodious sound in the garden than the song of the blackbird? They are 

great companions to have hopping about with you while you potter in the garden.  They 

are particularly fond of earthworms and will listen for their movement underground.  The 

breeding season for this familiar garden bird ends this month, with blackbirds having two 

or three broods.  You can see blackbirds in the garden all year round = particularly if you 

have a lot of autumn-berried shrubs or leave a few wind fallen apples on the ground. 

The oldest blackbird on record was 21 years and one month old, way above the average life 

expectancy of around three years. 

July fruit : apples, apricots, bilberries, blackcurrants, blueberries, cherries, gooseberries, 

greengages, kiwi fruit, loganberries, melons, peaches, plums, raspberries, redcurrants, 

rhubarb, strawberries. 

July vegetables artichoke, aubergine, beetroot, broad beans, broccoli, carrots, cauliflower, 

chicory, chillies, courgettes, cucumber, fennel, French beans, garlic, kohlrabi, lettuce, mange 

tout, new potatoes, onions, pak choi, peas, radishes, rocket, runner beans, samphire, sorrel, 

spinach, spring greens, spring onions, summer squash, Swiss chard, tomatoes, turnips, 

watercress. 

Info gleaned from The Wildlife Community, Awareness Days, National Trust Gardener’s 

Almanac, National Farmers’ Union, British Dietetic Association 

 

AND FINALLY? 

In a previous life my work involved a lot of travel in Britain and in Europe. But my wife, who 

thought that this was very glamorous, stayed at home.  In reality, I went to industrial and 

business areas, nowhere exciting. As a result my wife chose the venues for our holidays - 

always in Europe. 

However, one year she just could not make up her mind. Lots of ideas but no decision.  So 

I obtained a map of Europe and told her to throw a dart at it and wherever the dart landed 

then this would be the place we would go. And she agreed. 

So she threw the dart - and we stayed for two weeks behind the fridge! 

Zig Malendewicz 
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GROUPS WITH VACANCIES (as of 4th July) 

To join any group contact Kevin Stock groups@waterloovilleu3a.org.uk or 07769 266879 

Interest Group Meeting Day & Frequency Venue 

Art Appreciation Monthly 2nd Friday pm Members' Homes, Drayton 

Art History 1 Monthly 2nd Wednesday am Zoom 

Art History 2 Monthly 1st Tuesday pm Denmead Community Centre 

Backgammon 1st & 3rd Monday am Hampshire Rose, Widley 

Badminton 1st & 3rd Wednesday pm Horizon Leisure Centre, Havant 

Birdwatchers Monthly last Saturday am Various places 

Board Games (Modern) 1st & 3rd Monday pm Denmead Community Centre 

Board Games 2 Monthly 3rd Monday pm Members' Homes, Cosham 

Books 4 Monthly 3rd Wednesday am Waterlooville Library 

Bridge Weekly Friday am Acorn Community Centre 

Bus Trippers Variable Various places 

Card Games 2nd & 4th Wednesday am Springwood Community Centre 

Cookery & Baking Saturday am Horndean Technology College 

Country & Western music Monthly last Wednesday pm Members' Homes, Widley 

Craft Monthly 1st Wednesday pm Cosham Baptist Church 

Creative Writing Monthly 1st or 2nd Mon am Members' Homes, Drayton 

Current Affairs 1 Monthly 2nd Wednesday pm Members' Homes, Waterlooville 

Current Affairs 2 Monthly 2nd Thursday am Portsmouth Golf Club, Widley 

Cycling 1st & 3rd Thursday am Various places 

Dining Out 2nd Wed & 4th Sun lunchtime Various places 

Drawing 2 1st & 3rd Tuesday am Jubilee Centre, Waterlooville 

Folk / Roots Appreciation Monthly 1st Thursday pm Members' Homes, Waterlooville 

French Beginners Monthly 4th Friday pm Members' Homes, Drayton 

French Refreshers Monthly 4th Monday pm Members' Homes, Drayton 

Fun with Watercolours Weekly Thursday pm Members' Homes, Cowplain 

German (Advanced) Fortnightly Monday am Members' Homes, Drayton 

German Conversation Monthly 1st Tuesday pm Pear Tree Court, Horndean 

Learn Guitar & Sing 2nd & 4th Tuesday pm Members' Homes, Widley 

Line Dancing (Improvers) Weekly Monday pm Waterlooville Baptist Church 

Lunch Friends Variable Various places 

Mah Jong 1 1st & 3rd Tuesday am Age Concern, Cowplain 

Mah Jong 2 2nd & 4th Tuesday pm Portchester Parish Hall 

Poetry Monthly 1st Wednesday pm Members' Homes, Cowplain 

Quizzers 1 Monthly 2nd Thursday am Springwood Community Centre 

Quizzers 2 Monthly 2nd Wednesday pm Age Concern, Cowplain 

Radio Hams Variable Various places 

Rummikub 1 1st & 3rd Tuesday pm Springwood Community Centre 

Rummikub 2 2nd & 4th Wednesday pm Springwood Community Centre 

Science Monthly 4th Thursday am Springwood Community Centre 

Scrabble 1st & 3rd Thursday pm Springwood Community Centre 

Sewing Weekly Thursday am Acorn Community Centre 

Singing For Pleasure 1st & 3rd Wednesday pm Sacred Heart, Waterlooville 

Snooker 2 1st & 3rd Thursday pm Waterlooville Sports Bar 

Table Tennis (Beginners) 1st & 3rd Friday pm Denmead Community Centre 

Tai Chi 2 - Improvers Weekly Thursday am Jubilee Hall, Horndean 

Ten Pin Bowling Weekly Thursday pm Tenpin, Chichester 

The Potting Shed Variable Various places 

Ukulele Weekly Thursday pm Lovedean Village Hall 

Walking 1 - Stragglers 1st & 3rd Tuesday am Various places 

Walking 1 - Strollers 1st & 3rd Friday am Various places 

Walking 2 - Striders 1st & 3rd Monday pm Various places 

Walking 2 - Strollers Monthly 3rd Tuesday am Various places 

Walking 3 - Strollers Fortnightly Friday am Various places 

Wine Appreciation 2 2nd Tue or 3rd Mon eve Members' Homes, Waterlooville 
 


